MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:     A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the establishment of the SoHo business improvement district

SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
The proposed local law amends the Administrative Code by adding a new section 25-482 establishing the SoHo Business Improvement District in the Borough of Manhattan.
REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
A business improvement district is a valuable economic tool that works to strengthen and stabilize commercial and industrial areas.  The program permits the use of the city's taxing authority to levy an assessment on real property located within the district.  The assessment is then returned to a local management group, which provides services and improvements to the district that are in addition to those provided by the City.

The proposed SoHo Business Improvement District (hereinafter the “District") is located in Lower Manhattan. The District underwent significant changes in the 1960’s as many artists established studio space and living quarters in loft buildings formerly occupied by printing, storage and textile firms. Today, the District continues to evolve into one of the City’s most attractive and popular residential neighborhoods and retail shopping destinations. There are over 130 retail stores within the District, of which approximately 65% are apparel and accessories type stores with the remaining storefronts occupied by a mix of personal services, general merchandise, health and beauty, and food stores, as well as a limited number of eating and drinking establishments. The commercial buildings within the District provide office space for over 800 companies. In addition, the district contains approximately 140 residential condominium units and about a dozen buildings with either cooperative residential units or Joint Live-Work Quarters for artists dwelling on the upper floors.

Generally, the District includes properties on both sides of Broadway from the south side of Houston Street to the north side of Canal Street.

Services to be provided in the District include: sanitation and graffiti removal, public safety and visitor services, marketing and promotion of local businesses, social and technical services, administration, and additional services as may be required for the promotion and enhancement of the District.  The District will be managed by the SoHo District Management Association, Inc.  The budget for the first year of operation is $700,000.
FISCAL IMPACT:

This local law will have no fiscal impact on the City. Services to be provided in the District will be paid for out of the annual assessments levied on properties located within the District.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,









Patrick A. Wehle
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